
Thursday 9th June 2022
Multi Academy Trust

Our Mission, Vision and Values

Mission: The Roseland Trust provides outstanding education for our  communities, where everyone
succeeds.

Vision: To inspire a love of learning within environments that are  happy, respectful and
challenging, where everyone feels valued and  able to reach their full potential.

Values: Kindness, Ambition, Responsibility.

Tregony School Three Rs

Respectful, Responsible and Resilient

Dear Parent(s)/carer(s),

What a busy first week back! Pupils in year 1 have taken their phonics check and those in year 4 have
taken their multiplications times tables check.  Pupils were relaxed about this and took it all in their
stride.  All assessment results will be reported in their school reports in July.  Pupils in Year 6 were
busy learning about bike road safety around  the village with biking teacher Emma Roberts. On
Wednesday evening, I was fortunate to attend the Truro and Roseland Learning Community Cathedral
Awards.  This Is an evening of celebration where children from schools in Truro and the surrounding
area receive commendations for a number of reasons ranging from sport, creativity, academic, global
responsibility and endeavour under di�cult circumstances. Congratulations to our winners: Riley F,
Caitlin, Mia, William, Aubrey,  Lola and Lawrie.

On Sunday, Key Stage 2 pupils have been invited to perform songs from our Summer show at
Caerhays fete.  Pupils should be ready at the front gate (opposite the car park) at 10.45 am, ready to
perform at 11.00am.  An accompanying adult will receive free entry along with their child. It would be
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great to see lots of pupils there as the school will receive a sizable charitable donation towards our
fundraising.

Everyone should have received an email this week regarding class structures for next year. Pupils in
years 4 and 5 will receive a letter informing them of which class they will be placed in next year, early
next week. We are delighted to have appointed Bethany Uren as our new year 2 teacher in September.
Bethany has been a teacher for two years, teaching year 2 pupils at a school in Camborne.  She will
be attending our transition day on Tuesday the 21st June when we all look forward to meeting her.

Little Carne Nursery has enjoyed a lovely week of activities. They enjoyed learning about capacity by
filling di�erent size containers with water, and messy play materials. They were great at using
mathematical language such as ‘full’ and ‘empty’. Little Carne has also been learning about keeping
our oceans clean for World Oceans Day. We came up with some ideas on how to stop rubbish going
into the sea. Check our class page to see what they did. A big well done to our Preschoolers for a
successful transition session into Reception today; they were very independent and well behaved for
Mrs Gunningham.

Towan Class has explored what bibles look like and some stories within it. They have especially
enjoyed exploring what water is and what sounds it makes and looks like. Sports Day is soon and the
children have loved practising running in lanes and using running equipment.

Summers Class has been busy this week, learning about food chains, practising for Sports Day and
finding out about climates around the world and which animals live in the di�erent climates.  The
Year 1s have also been working extra hard completing their Phonics Checks.  They all did a great job.

Porthcurnick class has been researching beavers in preparation for their visit to Woodland Valley
Farm on Monday - also the home of the Cornwall Beaver Trust.  The children also considered the
principles of organic farming and, in contrast to this, watched the animation ‘The Scarecrow’  which
shows an alternative world of food production run by robot crows!

Portholland Class has made a strong start to the final half term. In RE this term, the children have
been learning about how religious belief encourages people to make the world a better place.
Learning about the Golden Rule, the children considered how they may bring more forgiveness,
kindness and generosity to their own lives.

Porthluney Class has had a busy week. Along with the year 6s completing Bikeability, the class have
been composing pieces of music to film, writing dialogue to go with the animation ‘Replay’ and
creating pieces of art in the style of Banksy.

Kate Douglass

Headteacher

Yesterday, our year ⅚ football team took part in the Roseland Cluster Football Tournament at Gerrans
and St Mawes FC. They all showed excellent teamwork and sportsmanship, resulting in an excellent
2nd place finish. Well done!

Up and coming sports dates:

● Thursday 16th June - Y5/6 Surf Day
● Thursday 23rd June - Y3/4 Surf Day
● Wednesday 29th June - Cluster Dance
● Tuesday 5th July - Sports Day
● Tuesday 12th July - Cluster Sports Day

Find us on Facebook by searching: Tregony Community Primary School



The School Council has supported us with deciding the cultures of our school.  We have decided on
Tregony’s ‘Three Rs’ - Respectful, Responsible and Resilient.

For your information, the majority of letters will
be sent via email so please check your inbox
frequently! Thank you.

● Camp Payment Reminders
● Class Structure for 2022/2023
● Year 6 Roseland Academy Transition Day

Letter

Respectful, Responsible and Resilient

Responsibility

Showing responsibility for our school environment

● Friday 10th June - INSET DAY - School Closed to pupils
● Monday 13th June: 9-10 am and/or 6-7pm, new reception intake parent meeting
● Monday 13th June - Porthcurnick visit to Woodland Valley Farm and the Beaver Trust
● Tuesday 14th June - Portholland Beach Trip
● Thursday 16th June - Years 5/6 surf day
● Tuesday 21st June: Year 6 transition day to The Roseland and September transition day
● Thursday 23rd June 3/4 Surf Day
● Friday 1st July - new reception intake transition session 10.45-12.00 pm
● Tuesday 5th July - Sports Day am
● Wednesday 6th July - Reserve Sports Day am
● Thursday 7th and Friday 8th July - Year 3/4 camp
● Wednesday 13th and Thursday 14th - Key Stage 2 Summer Show 6 pm
● Monday 18th - Wednesday 20th July: years 5/6 camp
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● Thursday 21st July - Year 6 Leavers Celebration 6.00pm
● Friday 22nd July: Last Day of Term - End at 1.30pm
● Monday 25th & Tuesday 26th July - INSET DAYS School Closed to pupils
● School Starts September 2022 Tuesday 6th September

Inset Days for 2021/22

Friday 10th June 22

Monday 25th July 22
Tuesday 26th July 22
New School Year 2022
Return to school on Tuesday 6th September
Finally, don’t forget to check our website for school related information. Each class has a page and a
blog so you can see what your child is learning at school.  You can also add us on Facebook to keep
up-to-date with news, reminders and photos.

Little Carne: Stanley for great number work and
Aoife for performing the alphabet song.
Towan:
Summers: Ronnie for super work in mathematics
and for challenging himself.
Portholland:
Porthcurnick:
Porthluney:  William for a super
non-chronological report

Our year 5 and 6  football team - Curtis, Archie,
Thomas, Tristan, Isaac and Seth

Lawrie, Caitlin, Mia, Aubrey, William, Lola and
Riley for receiving a TRLC award.

Little Carne: Joey for his confidence in Phonics
Towan: Arthur for showing huge progress and
attitude towards his writing this week.
Summers:  Isaac for an improved attitude and
behaviour at school
Porthcurnick: Jayden for his enthusiasm
towards learning, in all areas.
Leo for settling in well to Porthcurnick class.
Portholland: Persie for working hard to improve
her handwriting.
Porthluney: Harry for showing great
perseverance during Bikeability
Milly for settling in well at her new school
P.E: Logan for his enthusiasm in P.E and working
hard to follow instructions

Team captains and points
Godrevy: Krystal and Caitlin - 750
Trevose: Jago and Anna - 615
St Antony: Elowyn and Curtis - 668
Lizard: Isaac and Megan - 648

Towan: 96.79%
Summers: 91.94%
Porthcurnick: 95.17%
Portholland: 93.93%
Porthluney: 97.59%
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White band - Katia (2)
Yellow band - Archie (2), Riley F (2), Tristan, Robert
(2)
Orange band - Elowyn (2), Sienna (2), Tabitha,
Ailla (2), Henry B (2)

Blue band - Annabelle (2) , Freddie W
Green band -
Brown band - Oli, Sennen F
Black band - Rowan, Megan, Gabriel

With the lighter evenings and warmer weather, children will be outside more.  Below is a link
to some road safety sites to help keep your children safe!

https://www.nidirect.gov.uk/articles/road-safety-children-under-seven#:~:text=hold%20your%20child's
%20hand%20%2D%20don,pavement%20away%20from%20the%20tra�c

https://www.nidirect.gov.uk/taxonomy/term/512
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